





PRESIDENT

Patricia Kambesis 2814 Cimmaron Dr. Midland, TX 79707 697-3807



Jim Nance Box 30824 Midland, TX 79712 563-5208



OCTOBER MEETING NOTICE - The Permian Basin Speleological Society (PBSS) will hold its next meeting at Shakey's Pizza Parlor on Thursday, October 15th, at 7:30 pm. Shakey's is located at 3305 Andrews Highway in Midland which is just west of the intersection of Midkiff. Besides good food and great company, items to be discussed include the planning of upcoming trips and the election, or reelection, of the PBSS President and Editor.

SPYLUNK PUBLICATION - The October issue of the SPYLUNK is in its final stages and will be mailed out later this month. Due to some recent changes, the SPYLUNK will be published quarterly instead of bi-monthly. Although there will be two less issues each year, each of the four issues will include more information and trip reports, so members should not notice any major changes. Members are encouraged to submit their trip reports, articles, etc., for without them, there would be no SPYLUNK. Your trip reports gives the rest of us a little taste of what we missed out on. Publication dates are in October, January, April, and July. The deadline date is the 1st for each of the 4 months. Items received after the 1st will be included in the next issue.

FROM THE EDITOR - A special "Thank You" to everyone who submitted articles for the October issue of the SPYLUNK. With your help, I didn't have to rattle on trying to take up space. This should be the best issue yet. What you do, and where you went, is of interest to everyone, so kept those articles coming in. Our best, and most enjoyable, meeting ever was held at Shakey's last month so don't miss out on this one. Hope to see you there!





SPECIAL HAZARDS OF W. TEXAS CAVING .

PERMIAN BASIN SPELEOLOGICAL SOCIETY 1987 MEMBERSHIP

ATKINSON, Jerry 3313 Fannin Midland, TX 79707 (915) 697-3807

BARKES, Jim 3612 Shell Midland, TX 79707 (915) 694-1858

BENTLEY, Bill 4534 Sinclair #2-102 Midland, TX 79707 (915) 697-3079

BENTLEY, Howard Rt. 1, Box 121-W Royse City, TX 75098 (214) 853-3262

BOLGER, Terry 3317 1st Place Lubbock, TX 79415 (806) 763-4809

COSTON, Coy 3910 Anetta Midland, TX 79703 (915) 694-3204

CLARK, Pixie #2 Avalon Ct. Brownwood, TX 76801 (915) 646-0755

COPELAND, Pat 103 Lori Lane Brownwood, TX 76801 (915) 643-2952

CHAPMAN, John 5216 Treemont #618 Midland, TX 79707 (915) 699-6665

EATON, Joli 1300 8th St. Tularosa, NM 88392 (505) 585-2417

* President

** Editor/Treasurer

GRIECO, Rudy & Janet 7001 Summit Ave. Madeira, OH 45243 (513) 984-8086

GREENLEE, Bill 919 N.E. Ave F Andrews, TX 79714 (915) 523-9550

GIDDENS, Joe P.O. Box 170274 Arlington, TX 76003 (817) 572-4082

GEORGE, Tim 720 E. Chestnut Las Cruces, NM 88001 (505) 233-4933

HILL, Tom P.O. Box 3642 Midland, TX 79702 (915) 687-2122

HILL, Pat 4534 Sinclair #1-102 Midland, TX 79707 (915) 689-8312

HILL, Terry R R 10, Box 10462 Midland, TX 79705 (915) 687-2293

* KAMBESIS, Pat 3313 Fannin Midland, TX 79707 (915) 697-3807

MURPHY, Pat 2600 Pebble Valley #A-6 Waukesha, WI 53188 (414) 542-9629

MILLIGAN, Dave 508 N. Mesa Carlsbad, NM 88220 (505) 885-0207 NOLDAN, Suzy 3321 Neely H3-26 Midland, TX 79707 (915) 689-0586

** NANCE, Jim P.O. Box 30824 Midland, TX 79712 (915) 563-5208

> PATTON, Joe P.O. Box 10482 Midland, TX 79702 (915) 682-9000

SASOWSKY, Ira 118 Woupelani Dr. State College, PA 16801 (814) 238-2057

SCHWEHR, Kathy R R 7, Box 944 Midland, TX 79701 (915) 684-0048

SHORT, Bruce 4434 Dengar Midland, TX 79703 (915) 689-6666

SCHLOSSER, Tom 2300 N. A St., #109-B Midland, TX 79705 (915) 687-3594

SCOVILL, Christie 2300 N. A St., #109-B Midland, TX 79705 (915) 687-3594

VINING, Mark 4601 Erie Dr. Midland, TX 79703 (915) 689-8596

VIAN, Lori R R 7, Box 944 Midland, TX 79701 (915) 684-0048

The Permian Basin Speleological Society was formed by Tony Grieco and Bill Bentley in September of 1983 and soon had, and has kept, about 30 some odd members. In January 1984, the P.B.S.S. started printing the "Spylunk." Then in March of 1984 the P.B.S.S. was chartered as the 300th grotto of the N.S.S. and has run, or tried to run, a monthly caving trip. This intreped band of "spylunks," as they call themselves, meet on the third Thursday of every month which is currently held at the Department of Public Safety in Midland. The P.B.S.S. mostly cave in the Guad's, but have been seen in all sorts of caves across the southwest. In February 1985, the P.B.S.S. was accepted as a member of the Southwestern Region and later in June of 1985, hosted a combined Bat Cave blow out and summer regional. Throughout all of the past and short history of the P.B.S.S., and even though all but a few of the founding members have moved away, this caving club manages to somehow survive.

Submitted March 25, 1987 Bill Bentley - P.B.S.S. member and former President and Editor